
PETITION – WRIGHTS RD/LAKE RD - UPGRADE OXLEY HIGHWAY  
 
To the Speaker and Members of the Legislative Assembly of New South Wales.  
 
The undersigned petitioners wish to raise the urgent need to upgrade the Oxley Highway between 
the Wrights Rd and Lake Rd roundabouts, Port Macquarie NSW. 
 
As the main arterial gateway into Port Macquarie with access to the hospital, university and 
schools, the traffic congestion at these locations is now at an intolerable level and is costing 
millions of dollars in lost productivity, due to delays in getting 20,000 vehicles into, and out of Port 
Macquarie every day.   
 
The undersigned petitioners ask the Legislative Assembly to call on the NSW Government to 
immediately undertake the planning and design of the upgrade works, develop the business case 
for this project, and to declare the Oxley Highway upgrade a State Significant Project to secure 
future government funding. 
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